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Lanewsy Adjacent to 263 Balrothery Estate

EXTINGUISHMENT OF PUBLIC RIGHT OF WAY
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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)
MONDAY 27th NOVEMBER, 2006   
ITEM NO. 6    
REPORT ON PROPOSED EXTINGUISHMENT OF PUBLIC RIGHT OF WAY AT 283 BALROTHERY ESTATE, TALLAGHT DUBLIN 24  - MAP REF  RE 0617

It was agreed at the Tallaght Area Committee Meeting held on 26th June, 2006 to initiate the procedure to extinguish the public right of way at 283 Balrothery Estate.

The proposal to extinguish the public right-of-way was advertised in the Irish Independent on Friday, August 11th, 2006 and signs were erected on site in accordance with Section 73 of the Roads Act, 1993.  The latest date for receipt of objections, representations and requests for an oral hearing was Friday, 29th September, 2006.

One objection was received in response to the public advertisement/notice. The resident states that they live in a terraced house and require access to the laneway for various essential services and that the erection of gates is the preferable option.
Housing Maintenance have yet to confirm how it is proposed to effect the closure.  At present difficulties would be encountered in securing the laneway as the boundary walls of adjoining properties would allow encroachment onto the laneway as they are only approx. 1m in height.
Bord Gais, Eircom, ESB and NTL, have stated that they have no objections to the proposed extinguishment.

Environmental Services Department, Water Section have stated that they have no objection to the extinguishment. 

Environmental Services Department, Drainage Section has stated that they have no objection to the extinguishment, but have reported that there are two road gullies which suggests there is surface water drainage present. Access will have to be maintained to enable Roads Department to carry out maintenance. If the land is to be incorporated into private lands, the new landowner will assume responsibility for the local surface water sewer within those lands (and maintenance of same).  Otherwise South Dublin County Council should keep the land in charge.

Public Lighting Section have stated that they have no objection to the extinguishment, however there is a public lighting pole located in front of the laneway beside House No. 283, building work should not interfere with this. 
The decision regarding the extinguishment of a public right-of-way and the granting of an oral hearing is a reserved function of the Council.

It is recommended that a recommendation be deferred pending a resolution to the closure difficulties.
[image: image2.png]



